
St Jude the Apostle – Willington                    Sunday 27
th

 April 2008 

Parish Office open Monday to Friday 9.30am to 12.30pm email judesparishoffice@eircom.net  visit us on the web at www.stjudesparish.net 

 

W.O.R.K. Residents’ Association Ltd  
 

It is with deep regret that we must 

inform the Residents of Kennington, 

Wilderwood, Rushbrook and Willington 

that due to a number of factors the 

current committee will not be able to 

continue for much longer. The very poor 

response to the Spring Cleanup Day was 

disheartening to the committee, who 

with limited help worked in the area for 

most of the Saturday. Also for some 

reason many residents just don’t even 

bother to put 15 euro in the envelope 

provided and drop into the address 

advised. In addition to normal 

responsibilities, we have a range of 

significant issues on our current agenda, 

M50 Noise Barrier, Osprey Road 

Speeding, Relocation of Osprey Bridge, 

Mac Dara’s Trees, Willington 

Roundabout, Landscaping and planting 

of new Flowerbeds. The workload 

cannot be carried by the remaining few 

members. We wish to thank all those 

residents who have helped over the years 

to make our community a better place in 

which to live. We are therefore now 

appealing to you to consider joining the 

committee to enable the work of your 

association to continue.  

 

Many thanks  

David Hughes  

Chairperson   

PS. W.O.R.K. won first prize this year 

in the SDCC Beautiful South Dublin 

competition - and we want to ensure 

that this good work is continued" 
 

 

Financial News 

House to House   €1270 
Special Collection  

Students for Priesthood €3229 

    

Please pray for the repose of the 

souls of: 

Recently Deceased 
Denis Sonner  

Thomas O’Riordan 

Kitty Kavanagh  

Jack Fleming  

Sandra Doyle  

Sennan Mc Carthy  

Anniversaries 
Deceased members of the Hayes 

& Carey families  

Maureen Sutton  

Deceased members of the Billings 

Family 

Margaret Dunne 

Eileen Donnelly 

Padraig Blake 

Maura Roberts 

Sheila Gallagher 

Ethel Lee  

Maura Crawford 

Margaret Hayes  

Joseph McGeown  

Arthur Lyons  

Months Mind 
Arlene Ryan  

May they rest in peace 

 

 

The 45
th

 Mount Argus Venture 

Scouts want to thank all those 

who supported them at their 

recent church gate collection 

here for operation BAC NINH 

Vietnam 2008 in total they have 

raised in excess of €20,000 

--------------------------- 

The priests of the parish wish to 

thank all those who have 

returned their Easter Dues 

acknowledgements will be sent 

out in the coming weeks. 

 

 

Congratulations to the Boys & 

Girls from 

Bishop 

Shanahan 

School who 

received their 

First Holy 

Communion here this weekend 

We extend a special word of 

thanks to their teachers and 

parents & to Fr Michael who 

helped to prepare them for their 

special day. We ask you to keep 

the boys and girls in your 

prayers as they continue on 

their faith journey. 

. 

 

Baptismal Course  

The next 

baptismal 

course 

will take 

place in the 

parish centre on 

Monday next 28
th

 April at 8.pm 

for parents of all babies who 

will be baptised here during the 

month of May  

 

Parish Pilgrimage to 

Lourdes 

 

All those travelling 

on the Parish 

Pilgrimage to Lourdes in June 

are reminded that the balance 

of monies is now due and should 

be returned to Joe Walsh Tours 

Directly. 

 

First Friday 

Next Friday is the first Friday 

of the Month and both Masses 

on the day will be offered for all 

those who names are on the 

Parish Altar List of the Dead. 

 

This weekends Church Gate 

Collection is in aid of the Simon 

Community. 


